ALFRISTON PARISH COUNCIL
TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT SUB-COMMITTEE
MINUTES
The Traffic Management Sub-Committee was held on Monday 30th November 2020 at 19:00, held remotely via Zoom. 
Present:
Cllr Jen Watkins – Alfriston Parish Council 
Cllr Nick Beechey - Alfriston Parish Council 
Cllr Stephen Rabagliati - Alfriston Parish Council 
Maria Caulfield - MP
Alex Pringle – SDNPA 
Mrs Victoria Rutt – Alfriston Parish Council 
1 member of the public was present. 
1. Welcome
Cllr Beechey chaired the meeting and attendees were thanked for joining. 
2. Public questions 
There were no questions. 
3. Discussion on latest ESCC report
Cllr Beechey asked Cllr Rabagliati to start by giving his comments on the report. 
Cllr Rabagliati’s principal observations were:
· The report is a mixture of good and bad news. 
· It is not clear in the report if the rumble strips are replacing the cattle grids or if they are just to be placed at the gateways?
· There is an inconsistent response when it comes to the painting and removal of the white lines on the C39. 
· The rationale around not having a convex mirror is weak.
· It is good to receive the costings but disappointing to see the list of things that  East Sussex County Council (ESCC) would fund, as it is not many. 
· The report states that additional signage would be needed before a gateway and they gave an illustrative example but there seems to be no extra signage in that example. 
Cllr Beechey welcomed Maria Caulfield MP to the meeting and asked if she had any comments on the report. Maria confirmed she was happy with the report and explained that APC now need to focus on next steps. 

Alex Pringle confirmed he has been with Andy Mileham from Jacobs/ESH about the gateways, and what can / can’t be done. 
Cllr Beechey reported that he feels that ESCC are still working against APC, as the report seems to be an effort to discourage rather facilitate. As an example, looking at the gateways, Alfriston could have one but the added measures are unsightly so they appear designed to ensure we would not want to go ahead with them. Cllr Beechey feels that SDNPA should help with regards to design  for gateways, which Alex Pringle agreed by nodding his head. The illustrative design shown by ESCC, comes from one of the Hamilton-Bailey rural roads report, possibly the one drafted with support from ESCC and SDNPA. It was questioned why there is need for advance warning signs given there are none at the width restriction by the old Youth Hostel as one travels South to Seaford.
Another example is signage at the A27. The report suggests ungainly large additional yellow signs for the weight restriction, although the APC proposals contained blue and white signs now in wide use accross the country and elsewhere in East Sussex. Again, are unsightly examples given to put us off. 
Maria Caulfield MP stated that other Parish Councils have had similar responses so should not feel that they are trying to put off. Should push on and implement anyway.
4. Discuss and agree on formal response to ESCC report  
Cllr Beechey explained that a response was needed on a section in the report about the roundel. It was agreed that the reasons that this was proposed twofold: to slow vehicles and to assist pedestrians exiting Willows car park. Cllr Rabagliati explained that it would also assist vehicles getting out of Dene car park. Cllr Beechey did agree but stated it would need to be worded carefully in the response as it can’t sound like a mini roundabout, the proposal is for a highway structure to encourage a sense of place. 
Cllr Beechey explained to Maria Caulfield MP that Wealden District Council [WDC] recently voiced concerns about the new entrance/exit two-way system in the Dene car park as it has they believe it has made it feel like a road through the car park, which WDC do not want. However the changes to that area have had a positive effect on the level of traffic in the village square in particular and APC would like to see it remain.
Maria Caulfield MP confirmed she would be happy to support APC over this and speak to WDC if needed. 
Cllr Beechey confirmed next steps would be to draft a response to ESCC. Cllr Beechey asked Cllr Rabagliati if that was something he would like to do. Cllr Rabagliati confirmed that he was happy for Cllr Beechey to draft a response and then circulate for comments. Action – Cllr Beechey. 
A site meeting should be requested again, and Maria Caulfield MP confirmed she would be happy to attend. Logistic details were noted by Clerk and this will be arranged. 

Action – Clerk. 
It was discussed whether APC should still push for a valley wide scheme? Maria Caulfield MP explained that she felt that APC need to get some wins under their belt, so to push on with some items that can be implemented, and this will inspire others. 
All members agreed with this and said it has been a long time so need to proceed. Cllr Beechey explained he is still of the opinion that it is best to push for implementation all at the same time rather than staggered implementation, as it does not have the same effect on drivers’ behaviour.

 5. Discuss and agree next steps for funding
The next steps for funding were discussed.
· Public Works Loan Board [PWLB] has been looked at previously.
· ESCC match funding
· SDNPA CIL fund – the closing date for this is end of January and would require plans. Alex explained that it would reopen again for bids in October 2021.
· Maria Caulfield MP explained that WDC have CIL money available to them also and if a rough cost amount is sent to her she would be able to look to see if any government grants apply to this initiative. 
Clerk explained that the APC budget deadline for next year is January 2021 so costings would need to be done soon if going down the route of PWLB so can be included in the budget and precept. 
Cllr Rabagliati asked should an exercise be undertaken where the list of proposals and costing are drawn up to see a total figure. Some either/or options would depend on a consultation, and this would not be known until consultation stage but an idea would be helpful. All members agreed this would be helpful. Action – Cllr Rabagliati. 
6. Public questions 
There were no questions. 
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